Church of Saint Joseph

The Celebration of The Eucharist

Mass Intentions ~

Monday, June 13th 9:00 a.m. For the People

Tuesday, June 14th 9:00 a.m. Zachary Lopian

Wednesday, June 15th 9:00 a.m. Joseph & Mary Anginoli

Thursday, June 16th 9:00 a.m. Joseph & Catherine Carter

Friday, June 17th 9:00 a.m. Gaetano & Sabina Anginoli

Saturday, June 18th

8:00 a.m. Donald & Thelma

Vallario

5:00 p.m. Charles Kern & Lawrence Vollmuth

Sunday, June 19th

7:30 a.m. Margaret & Albert

Marelli

9:00 a.m. Billy, John, & Ray

Fleming

10:30 a.m. Thomas Kingree
12 Noon Peter Cavalero

Reconciliation:

Saturdays 4:00 - 4:30 p.m.

Baptisms:

First & Third Sundays of the Month



FOCUS: Our God is merciful and loving. Today's Gospel offers us some important reminders about forgiveness. We are to forgive others as God has forgiven us. God's mercy is boundless and he will forgive us for any sin if we place our trust in him, love him and humbly ask for forgiveness. Upon being forgiven, we are to generously love and forgive others.



First Reading: Second Reading: Third Reading: Zechariah 12:10-11; 13:1 Galatians 3:26-29 Luke 9:18-24



Parish House Office Tel: 543-5950 Fax: 543-6025 School Office Tel: 543-7474 Fax: 543-7817 Religious Education Office Tel: 543-5950 Fax: 543-6025 Priests' Residence Tel: 543-2561

<u>STAFF</u>		
Pastor: Rev. Msgr. Joseph T. Anginoli, J.C.L. Parochial Vicar: Rev. David Monteleone frdavid@stjoesmendham.org Weekend Associates: Rev. Msgr. Kenneth E. Lasch Rev. Msgr. Peter J. McHugh	Ext. 15 Ext. 16	
Religious Education: Annette Tracy, Director of Religious Education atracy@stjoesmendham.org	Ext. 13	
Youth Ministry & Confirmation Coordinator: Mark Tosso tosso@stjoesmendham.org	Ext. 17	
Religious Ed. Administrative Assistant: Rose Abbey religioused@stjoesmendham.org		
Director of Music Ministries: Mary Pat Davies School: 973-543-7474 Ext. 314 Parish House MDavies@SJSMendham.org	Ext. 18	
Parish House: Jackie Cronin, Administrative Assistant jcronin@stjoesmendham.org	Ext. 10	
Parish Finance Manager: Lisa Mauriello finance@stjoesmendham.org	Ext. 11	
Calendar/Administrative Assistant: Diane Quaglia dquaglia@stjoesmendham.org	Ext. 24	

Parish House: 973~543~5950

Monday ~ Friday: 9:00 a.m. to 12 noon

William Gilligan

1:00 p.m. to 4:30 p.m. www.stjoesmendham.org

Like us on Facebook, follow us on Twitter

Welcoming/Weddings:

Parish Trustees: Mortimer O'Shea

Fran Plodkowski 973~543~2145

Pre~Cana:

Steve and JoAnn Peck jpeck62@gmail.com Joseph and Beverly Ryan brnonna@yahoo.com

Family Liturgy:

Maria Gray 908~955~6383

Spiritual Life:

Beverly Ryan 908~879~8799

Parish School Served By:

Lisa Gillespie School Principal
Cathleen Witczak Administrative Assistant
Lisa Mauriello Finance Manager
Karen Johnson Operations Manager
Lynne Connor HSA President
Brian O'Dowd Education Council

Parish Mission Statement

To Enable Parishioners to Live Their Christian Vocation in the World.



If you are going into the hospital and would like a priest to visit you there, please call the Parish House at 973~543~5950 to inform the priest.



Please join us for our Christopher House Open House today! The Christopher House will be open after ALL the Masses. Volunteers will give tours and answer questions; join us for coffee and donuts. Please see today's bulletin insert with the Christopher House "Wish List." We hope you can stop by!

Full-time Facilities Manager needed ~ Applicant must have the ability to delve into project management, supervising the work of contractors and co-workers and doing research to adequately compare costs of goods and services. Must be able to juggle job responsibilities each day, and solve maintenance issues that may come up on a dav-to-dav basis. Responsible for maintenance, cleanliness and repair of parish and school facilities and must be able to perform basic carpentry and plumbing. Please send resume to JCronin@StJoesmendham.org, or mail to St. Joseph Church, 6 New Street, Mendham, NJ 07945. Attention: Jackie

Good Deed Friday ~ We'd like to hear about your good deeds and we will post them on the Saint Joseph Facebook page every Friday. No deed is too small to be recognized. You are free to be anonymous, as a good deed is its own reward! Email your good deed to dquaglia@stjoesmendham.org.

Congratulations to all of our Graduates!

Father,

I have knowledge, so will you show me now, how to use it wisely and find a way somehow, to make the world I live in a little better place, and make life with its problems, a little bit easier to face.

Grant me faith and courage and put purpose in my days, and show me how to serve thee in effective ways.

So my education, my knowledge and my skill may find their true fulfillment as I learn to do thy will.

And may I ever be aware in everything I do, the knowledge comes from learning, and wisdom comes from you.

Amen

† Spiritual Enrichment

The Men's Discussion Group meets on the 1st and 3rd Saturdays of each month, from 8:30 a.m. to 10 a.m. in the East Room. This forum provides presentations and open discussions on a variety of topics to promote a deeper understanding of our Catholic faith. Please call Bob Manthey at 973-543-2129 for details. Last meeting date of the year: June 18.



Worship

The Rosary is prayed weekdays at 8:30 a.m. in the chapel.

Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament takes place every Friday after the 9:00 a.m. Mass (9:30 ~10:30 a.m.) and every first Saturday after the 8:00 a.m. Mass (8:30 ~ 9:30 a.m.) ~ through June 24.

Every Monday following 9:00 a.m. Mass, the **Divine Mercy Chaplet and Novena** is prayed for all those who are suffering from cancer and other serious illnesses. Please join us in the

chapel. For information, call Father David at the Parish House.

+

Ministry to Life

Prayer vigils for abortion victims, their parents and doctors are held every Wednesday at Planned Parenthood, 196 Speedwell Ave., Morristown, from 1:00 p.m. to 2:00 p.m. Also on Fridays, from 1:00 p.m. to 2:00 p.m. at Garden State Gynecology, 25 Lyndsley Drive in Morris Township (behind the Westin/Governor Morris hotel) with ample parking. For more information, please call Colleen Dolan at 973-543-7037.

The Sacrament of Anointing of the Sick



Not a Sacrament for the dying only! Please call the Parish House to inform one of our priests that a family member needs the Sacrament of Anointing of the Sick before the person becomes gravely ill. This sacrament may be repeated. It is also appropriate to receive this sacrament prior to surgery. "If circumstances suggest it, the celebration of the Sacrament of Anointing of the Sick can be preceded by the Sacrament of Penance." (1140, The Catechism of the Catholic Church)



St. Joseph School News

sjsmendham.org

Congratulations to the twenty-nine 8th grade students who graduated Friday evening. It was a wonderful evening. We wish them continued success in high school.

Kindergarten Graduation is at 10:00 a.m. tomorrow, Monday, June 13, in the gym.

On Tuesday, June 14, immediately following the 9:00 a.m. liturgy, the school will hold a **Farewell Reception** in the cafeteria honoring Mrs. Fields, Mrs. Donnelly, Mrs. Graham and Miss Bentzinger. All are welcome.

St. Joseph School will dismiss for the summer at 11:30 a.m. on Tuesday, June 14. Please join us at the 9:00 a.m. Mass as the **7**th **Grade** leads us in our closing liturgy.

Formal registration for the 2016 ~ 2017 school year has begun for new students. Please contact Cathleen Witczak in the school office to arrange a tour.

Please visit us at <u>sismendham.org</u> for all of the latest news and events happening at St. Joseph School.

St. Joseph School has some openings for students in the lower grades. We were designated a National Blue Ribbon School of Excellence in 2012, are AdvancED Accredited and a STEM school. For more information, please call 973-543-7474, ext. 7.

St. Joseph School Where Faith, Family and Education Come Together.



Religious Education

www.stjoesmendham.org

Annette Tracy, DRE, ext. 13 atracy@stjoesmendham.org

Rose Abbey, Assistant, ext. 14 religioused@stjoesmendham.org

Registration for 2016 ~ 2017 Religious Education Program ~ July 1 deadline:

If you have <u>not</u> registered your children for **grades K-10**, please do so now. You will find the Registration Form along with more information about the program on the parish website at: <u>www.stjoesmendham.org</u>.

Kindly **MAIL** or drop off your registration and check as soon as possible. There is a plastic bin on the steps of the Parish House for drop off. Registration forms received AFTER July 1 are to include the student rate increase of \$25.00 per child.

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED ~ Please prayerfully consider volunteering for the 2016 ~ 2017 school year as a Catechist. You must be a practicing Confirmed Catholic who attends Mass regularly

with a desire to pass on the faith to the children of the parish. The root meaning of catechist is "one who echoes." The Catechist's role is to echo and re-echo the story of Jesus Christ.

Here are some testimonials from our past Catechists:

"Consider helping our youth to know and understand what it means to be a Catholic Christian by becoming a Catechist. Let the Holy Spirit provide guidance, advocacy and inspiration for you."

"Teaching this age group really makes you stop and think.... "these young adults are our future- they will guide how the next generation is raised, in faith, in family, in the community at large."

"I am proud to be a part of this important step in their faith and their lives."

"I was initially very concerned about being a Catechist as I felt somewhat unprepared to teach. You provided excellent detailed lesson plans on what and how to teach each class....that immediately put my mind at ease. It was a great experience and deepened me spiritually ...also built on the prior knowledge I had... we all had a great time."

"Teens are under so much pressure today, and they will increasingly need to rely on their faith. This is why I continue to teach Confirmation classes. Witnessing the contemplative looks on the faces of my students and hearing their thought provoking questions during class, as well as comments from parents when they tell me that something I said had an impact on their child make it all worth it."

"I was reluctant due to my family responsibilities. But, I took a leap of faith and I am so happy that I did. I had a class of the most wonderful young people you could ever meet. I would encourage anyone to consider being a catechist. I am certain that they will receive at least as much as they give - if not a lot more. I feel blessed for having had the opportunity to work with these young people."



Teen News High School Youth Ministry

If you'd like to be added to our email list, please contact Mark Tosso at tosso@stjoesmendham.org.

Follow us on Twitter @MendhamCatholic

*

Diocese of Paterson

A Catholic Charities Thank You!

"I attended the last Mass of the day in my own parish on the Feast of Corpus Christi, May 29. A smile came to my face as I walked through the vestibule to my pew and saw bag upon bag of pasta and sauces (my parish's assigned food) lined up two feet high along the vestibule walls. I smiled a second time and a bit longer as this phrase was read in the Gospel, "feed them yourselves". My smile lasted for the time it took me to again picture our church vestibule with all that food and to imagine similar pictures in the over 80 parishes across our Diocese doing the same thing. On the Feast of Corpus Christi each year, we not only hear Jesus say "feed them yourselves", we do it in this very concrete way. You help Catholic Charities feed almost 9,000 hungry persons (1/3 of them children) each month at our four pantries plus countless more people who are helped by the 40 plus pantries operated by parishes. Thank you so much!!"

Joseph F. Duffy President of Catholic Charities

Policy of Diocese of Paterson in Response to Complaints of Sexual Abuse: If any person may have been abused by any priest, they should their immediately contact local County Prosecutor's Office and the Diocese's Victims' Assistance Coordinator, Peggy Zanello at 973-879-1489. You may also be in touch with either of the Diocesan Response Officers: Rev. Msgr. James T. Mahoney, Vicar General and Moderator of the Curia, at 973-777-8818, ext. 205, or Sister Joan Daniel Healy, S.C.C., Chancellor/Delegate for Religious, at 973-777-8818, ext. 248. entire text of the Policy of the Diocese of Paterson in Response to Complaints of Sexual Abuse is available on the diocesan website: www.patersondiocese.org

Vocations Discernment for young men, ages 15-25. "Quo Vadis ~ Where are you going?" Where is the Spirit acting in your life? Where is the Lord encouraging you to go? Quo Vadis Days are a time of recreation, fellowship, and prayer to help you explore the Lord's call in your life. Activities will include prayer, Mass, Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament, Liturgy of the Hours, Rosary, games, sports, talks, great food, and discussions. It is a

time to share our faith and meet other young men seeking God's will. Quo Vadis Days will be held June 29 - July 1 at the Sacred Heart Retreat Center in Newton, New Jersey. There is no cost. For more information and/or registration, contact the coordinators, Fr. Jared Brogan and Fr. Edgar Rivera in the Vocations Office at 973-777-8818, ext. 711. You can also email Frs. Brogan and Rivera at jbrogan@patersondiocese.org or fredgar@patersondiocese.org.

Parishioners, please note: On our Diocesan website, www.patersondiocese.org, there is the Advance Directive for End of Life Issues available for printing. This directive has been approved by the Bishops of New Jersey.

+

Human Concerns

Please note: St. Joseph Church will NO LONGER collect clothing donations. We will continue to collect nonperishable food items. If you have other items to donate to the Father English Center, please call Adi Conover at 973~543~0248.

Please continue to help stock the shelves at Bob and Carol's Food Pantry at the Father English Center in Paterson. The pantry is in serious need of the following items: rice, canned soups, canned beans, pasta, and pasta sauces. Place your donations in the bin at the west entrance. If you have any questions regarding this request, please call Emily Wood, 973-543-3445. Thank you!



Pet Concerns

Thank you for caring about the shelter pets. Canned and dry food were delivered and gratefully received. Joyful barks and meows are going your way. Call Mary Clark, 973-543-7230, if you missed the collection and would like to donate.

Keep your pets protected from fleas and ticks, and provide plenty of water and shade during the hot summer months. Be sure your pets have proper ID tags. Have a great summer!



Appalachia Collection ~ The next Appalachia collection will be on Saturday, June 18. This is our

summer collection, so donations of summer clothes are a priority. As always, donations of household items, including furniture, appliances, tools, etc., are also needed. No large plastic toys or bikes, please. You may drop-off donations on next Saturday, June 18, from 9 a.m. to 12 noon at the Sisters of Christian Charity (Mallinckrodt Convent-Assumption College), Mendham. See garages at the base of the complex on Hilltop Rd. near the junction of Bernardsville Rd. Boxing preferred, plastic bags acceptable ~ no paper bags, or loose items please. We cannot accept glassware or breakables not properly boxed. We can arrange pick-up of your furniture and appliances from 9 a.m. to 12 noon; space is limited. Please call Mike Dunne at 973-543-2420 to arrange pick-up. Thank you in advance for your continued **IMPORTANT REMINDER:** generosity. note that we must request that items not be dropped off except on the dates and times listed above. Thank you.

Volunteers are needed at Holly Manor Nursing to sit with residents to watch a movie. Any time you could spare would be greatly appreciated. Please call Kathy Liliholm at Holly Manor Nursing Home, at 973-543-2500.

The Pope Benedict XVI Institute - In the Image of God: The Genius of Human Sexuality - The Summer Institute, focusing on the writings of Pope Emeritus Benedict XVI, will be taught by Deborah Savage, Ph.D. — Director, Masters in Pastoral Ministry, St. Paul Seminary School of Divinity at the University of St. Thomas, St. Paul, MN and keynote speaker at the 2015 Women's Conference. The four-day Institute will run from 10:30 a.m. - 2:30 p.m.

each day. The cost to participants for the four days is \$120.00 per person. Scholarships covering 50% of tuition will be offered to the first 20 registrants on a first-come, first-served basis. Contact Allan Wright, St. Paul Inside The Walls, at awright@patersondiocese.org about scholarships. M-Th. Madison June 27-30 10:30 - 2:30 p.m.

Morristown Medical Center is in need of Eucharistic Ministers and Pastoral Visitors to assist in their ministry to the sick. Contact Sr. Jo Mascera, S.S.C. at 973-971-5913.

Support Eva's Village Golf Tournament on Monday, June 27, at Canoe Brook Country Club in Summit. All proceeds support the anti-poverty programs of Eva's Village. For more information, visit www.evasvillage.org or contact Joe Mazza at (973) 523-6220, ext. 235 or joey.mazza@evasvillage.org.

Caldwell University, 120 Bloomfield Ave, Caldwell, is launching The Spirituality and Leadership Institute. SLI introduces high school undergraduate students to spiritual disciplines as leadership practices and helps them develop as young citizens who promote public justice and seek the common good. The week-long in-residence program, beginning July 16, is available to high school sophomore, juniors and seniors. It will be a time for friendship, fun and learning. There are no application or participation fees. Deadline to register is June 15. Visit www.caldwell.edu/SLI or email SLI@caldwell.edu.



If you are new and would like to join our parish family, please fill out the form below.

**********	NEW PARISHIONE	R REGISTRATIO	N FORM **********	
Family Name:			Date:	
Address:	City:		Zip:	
Telephone (H)		(Cell):		
E-Mail:				
Husband:			Religion:	
Wife:	Religion:			
List Only Those Living With You:				
Children	Date of Birth	Religion	School & Grade	
Children Eligible for CCD:	Others living with you?		How Related?	